
CITY OF CARROLLTON 
COUNCIL MEETING  

CITY HALL 
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PRESENT 
 
     MAYOR: ROBB ADAMS 
 
 COUNCIL: KEVIN CRAIG 
  JEFF DICKOW 
  MIKE GORDON  
  DOUG HILL 
  DWIGHT LOUDEN 
 
           ATTORNEY FOR CITY: JAKE THOMPSON 
 
     ASSISTANT CITY CLERK:                  BETH TOOMBS    
                                                        

                                   FIRE CHIEF: MIKE TERRELL 

                                                                                                                                                                                                    

              PRESS:              JEFF MOORE/NEWS DEMOCRAT  
  JOHN SINGLETON/NEWS DEMOCRAT 
  KACIE JACKSON/WIKI RADIO 
 
                                     ABSENT:                  TEEN COUNCIL KATIE OSBORNE 
   TEEN COUNCIL KAMRYN KNIGHT 
 
    
           
CALL TO ORDER 

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT THE HOUR OF 7:01 P.M. BY MAYOR 
ADAMS.  COUNCILMAN LOUDEN OFFERED THE INVOCATION.  MAYOR ADAMS LED 
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE.   
 
RECOGNITION OF GUESTS 

MAYOR ADAMS ASKED JOHN SINGLETON TO INTRODUCE HIMSELF.  HE WILL BE 
COVERING THE COUNCIL MEETINGS FOR THE NEWS DEMOCRAT. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  REGULAR MEETING:  2/10/2020 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN CRAIG AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN HILL AND DULY CARRIED TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES AS 
PRESENTED FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF 2/10/2020. 
 
 AYES              5   NAYS  0 
 
  
APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAID/PAYABLE 2/12/2020 - 2/25/2020 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN GORDON AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN DICKOW AND DULY CARRIED TO APPROVE THE ACCOUNTS 
PAID/PAYABLE 2/12/2020 THROUGH 2/25/2020. 
 
 AYES 5  NAYS  0 
 



 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID THE BOAT DOCKS HAVE GONE OUT FOR BID.  BIDS ARE DUE 
BACK MONDAY, MARCH 9TH AT 4:00 P.M.  BIDS WILL BE OPENED AT 4:15 P.M.   
 
THE MAYOR IS MEETING TOMORROW WITH TROY ALDRIDGE OF KENTUCKY 
UTILITIES TO LOOK AT THE LOCATIONS  OF THE NEW STREET LIGHTS THAT WERE 
APPROVED.   
 
COUNCILMAN CRAIG ASKED ABOUT THE ADDITIONAL ELECTRIC AT POINT PARK.  
MAYOR ADAMS SAID RONNIE HAS STARTED ON THE WORK.  BUT, IT MAY NOT BE 
FINISHED. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
VACANCY ON COUNCIL DUE TO PASSING OF COUNCILWOMAN ANN 
DEATHERAGE 
MAYOR ADAMS SAID DUE TO COUNCILWOMAN ANN DEATHERAGE'S PASSING ON 
FEBRUARY 22, THERE IS A VACANCY ON CITY COUNCIL.  IT IS COUNCIL'S JOB TO 
MAKE AN APPOINTMENT.  THEY HAVE 30 DAYS TO FILL THE VACANCY. 
 
POINT PARK REQUEST FORM & PARK REGULATIONS 
MAYOR ADAMS DISTRIBUTED COPIES OF THE REQUEST FORM TO USE POINT PARK 
AND CHAPTER 96: PARK REGULATIONS.  HE THINKS THE ORDINANCES NEED TO BE 
UPDATED, AS THEY WERE PASSED IN 1987 AND 1991.  THE MAYOR HAS CONCERNS 
OF LETTING SOMEONE RENT POINT PARK FOR EXCLUSIVE USE.  CITIZENS 
WOULDN'T BE ABLE TO HAVE ACCESS TO THE SPLASH PARK OR THE BOAT RAMP.  
HE ALSO STATED THAT WITH OUR CURRENT ORDINANCE, ALCOHOL IS NOT 
SUPPOSED TO BE ALLOWED AT POINT PARK OR ANY CITY OWNED PROPERTY 
ADJACENT TO THE PARK.   
 
RECOMMENDATION FROM CODE ENFORCEMENT BOARD 
 
ATTORNEY FOR THE CITY, JAKE THOMPSON, PRESENTED A RECOMMENDATION 
FOR ABATEMENT FROM TODAY'S CODE ENFORCEMENT BOARD MEETING.  THERE IS 
AN ABANDONED VEHICLE THAT IS UNREGISTERED, UNTITLED, AND UNINSURED AT 
JOAN KINMAN'S PROPERTY AT 215 7TH ST. 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN GORDON AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN LOUDEN AND DULY CARRIED TO ACCEPT THE CODE 
ENFORCEMENT BOARD'S RECOMMENDATION FOR ABATEMENT OF  215 7TH ST. 
 
 AYES 5  NAYS  0 
 
 
MAYOR'S REPORT 
 
THE PRESTONVILLE/CARROLLTON BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION WON'T START NOW 
UNTIL 2023-2024.  THERE HAS TO BE AN ENVIRONMENTAL STUDY SINCE IT IMPACTS 
TWO PARKS. 
 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION IS AWARE OF INTERSTATE LIGHTS 
SPORADICALLY WORKING.   
 
COUNCILMAN GORDON IS  WORKING ON STREET LIGHTS GOING OUT HIGHWAY 227 
TOWARDS JCTC.  DOT IS INVOLVED WITH THE PROJECT.  HE IS STILL LOOKING FOR 
THE RIGHT PERSON TO WORK WITH.  THE COUNTY JUDGE & MAGISTRATES ARE 
PARTNERING WITH THE CITY.   
 
COUNCILWOMAN ANN DEATHERAGE'S VISITATION IS FRIDAY, MARCH 6, FROM 11-2 
AT GENERAL BUTLER CONFERENCE CENTER.  THE SERVICE WILL BEGIN AT 2 P.M. 



COMMENTS: 
 
COUNCILMAN DICKOW:   PRAYING FOR THE DEATHERAGE FAMILY.  ANN WILL BE 
MISSED.  SHE WAS A HUGE PART OF THE CITY AND COMMUNITY. 
 
COUNCILMAN GORDON:  THE WI-FI AT THE CAMPGROUND HAS SUCCESSFULLY 
BEEN SWITCHED FROM A SUBCRIPTION SERVICE TO A NON-SUBSCRIPTION 
SERVICE.  WE WILL KNOW HOW WELL IT WORKS WHEN THE CAMPGROUND IS FULL 
AND CAMPERS ARE STREAMING MOVIES. 
 
MAYOR ADAMS:  NEW LOCKS HAVE BEEN INSTALLED ON THE DOORS AT THE 
CAMPGROUND BATHHOUSE.  THE LOCKS WILL ENABLE THE CODES TO BE 
CHANGED. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
THE MOTION WAS MADE BY COUNCILMAN LOUDEN AND SECONDED BY 
COUNCILMAN GORDON AND DULY CARRIED TO STAND IN ADJOURNMENT AT 
THE HOUR OF 7:30 P.M. 
 
 AYES 5  NAYS  0 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________     ________________________________________ 
ROBB W. ADAMS, MAYOR                       BETH A. TOOMBS, ASSISTANT CITYCLERK 
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